

Memorandum To: Residents living in the vicinity of the Consumer Product Safety Commission Site

From: Ron Kaczmarek, Facilities & Capital Project Division Chief,

Department of Public Works

Date: October 7, 2015

Subject: Notice of Demolition at the Consumer Product Safety Commission Site,

10901 Darnestown Road, Gaithersburg, Maryland 20878

Dear Resident,

This letter serves as a follow-up to the letter that was sent on June 5, 2015, informing you of the pending demolition of all the structures minus the warehouse, on the Former Consumer Product Safety Commission Site.

On October 7, 2015, the City of Gaithersburg issued Permit Number: Demo-9097-2015 to Demolition Services Inc. (DSI) out of Culpeper, Virginia. With the issuance of this permit, the City of Gaithersburg has notified DSI they may now proceed with their demolition work on the site. DSI intends to begin demolition work starting on October 12, 2015.

As previously provided, the majority of the work on site will be completed by December 2015. All work will take place between the hours of 7 a.m. and 7 p.m., Monday to Friday, in accordance with the City of Gaithersburg Noise Ordinance. If work is required outside of these normal working hours, this work will be coordinated with the City and a notice will be provided to the residents via flyer.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. My contact information is listed below.

Thank you,

Ronald E. Kaczmarek

Facilities & Capital Projects Division Chief

Ul & The

City of Gaithersburg

Department of Public Works

800 Rabbitt Road

Gaithersburg, Maryland 20878-1600

P: (301) 258-6370 ext. 128

E: rkaczmarek@gaithersburgmd.gov

Cc: Tony Tomasello, City Manager

Dennis Enslinger, Deputy City Manager Michael Johnson, Director of Public Works

Michele Potter, Director of Parks, Recreation and Culture

City of Gaithersburg ● 800 Rabbit Road, Gaithersburg, Maryland 20878-1600 301-258-6370 ● FAX 301-258-6375 ● publicworks@gaithersburgmd.gov ● www.gaithersburgmd.gov